
CITY OF PORTSMOUTH 

 

UPDATE from the City Manager for 
Governor Sununu’s “Stay At Home 2.0” order replaced by “Safer At Home.” 
Portsmouth Protection Plan: Do your part. Wear a mask.   

Number of COVID-19 deaths, to date, in the US 137,729. Death to date in NH 391.  Deaths in 
Rockingham County, 92. 
Cumulative cases in Rockingham County: 1,520. 
Current cases in Rockingham County: 135. 
For the complete, new NH Department of Health & Human Services dashboard, click here. 

 

Monday, July 13, 2020 
Portsmouth is proceeding cautiously into reopening, with health and safety guidelines 

in place. Governor Sununu and State Epidemiologist Dr.Ben Chan recommend that 

people wear masks, to protect the spread of COVID-19 to others.  

 

For the newly revised, COVID-19 dynamic dashboard from the NH Division of Health 

& Human Services, showing cases, hospitalizations, deaths and recoveries by 

county, click here. 

   

This Portsmouth Reopening 

newsletter is published Monday, 

Thursday and Sunday (the 

Portsmouth Poet Laureate edition). 

This newsletter replaces the City 

Manager's Advisory and is devoted 

to news and updates on COVID-19 

relief resources and the City's 

ongoing response to the health and 

economic impacts of the pandemic. 

 

If you are subscribed to the Portsmouth 

Community Newsletter (Wednesdays) you 

will receive this automatically. If you want 

to unsubscribe, click on the link below.  

  

The Thirsty Moose takes advantage of 

newly created space for outdoor dining in 

Market Square. 

  

 

 

 



 

ECONOMIC RELIEF RESOURCES: 

 

SELF-EMPLOYED LIVELIHOOD FUND (SELF) APPLICATIONS OPEN TODAY -- The Self-
Employment Livelihood Fund will be capped at $50,000 for qualifying business people. Applications will 
be accepted through July 17 from those meeting the following criteria: 

 self-employed businesses must be located in New Hampshire, 
 the owners must be the only employees, and it must be a for-profit business, 
 the business cannot be permanently closed - not including temporary closure due to COVID-19; 
 it cannot be in bankruptcy, 
 the business must have had gross receipts in 2019 of less than $1 million. 

For more information, click here. 
 
BEHIND ON RENT OR MORTGAGE PAYMENTS DUE TO COVID-19? -- The Governor’s Office for 
Emergency Relief & Recovery has announced the New Hampshire Housing Relief Program, an 
initiative designed to keep people from losing their housing and to secure or maintain 
permanent housing in partnership with the Community Action Partnership for NH (CAPNH). 
Applications are available NOW. To contact CAPNH, call 2-1-1 from any NH phone or click here. 
 

CLIPPER STRONG FUND -- Small businesses who would like to receive a free 
Clipper Strong Fund Care Package (containing disposable face masks, signage 
asking customers to wear masks and a touchless thermometer) should send an 
email with the name of the business, location, phone and email contact 
to hotline@cityofportsmouth.com Donations still welcome! Click here to make a 
donation online at ClipperStrong.org 

CITY COUNCIL MEETING, MONDAY, JULY 13 at 7 pm via Zoom. Updates from the City Health 
Officer, Citizen Response Task Force and mask-wearing proposals from Councilors. Click 
here for agenda and registration details.  
 
CITIZEN RESPONSE TASK FORCE 

 Subcommittee for Arts/Restaurants Popup – The subcommittee is working with City 
departments and the arts non-profit RooftopPopup.org to reposition the ‘popup’ on the Bridge 
Street parking lot rather than on the top of Foundry Place Garage.    

 Downtown Streets Public Realm Spaces for Restaurants –Partial street closures are now in 
effect on Penhallow and Market Street, in addition to Pleasant (between Court and State), State, Hill 
and Bridge Streets, and the Worth Lot parking spaces close to the Congress Street-side buildings. 
This subcommittee continues to identify parking spaces that can be separated from through-traffic 
by concrete barricades. Restaurants interested in their use of these “public realm” spaces for outdoor 
dining  are encouraged to file permit requests through City’s Viewpoint system  (Sidewalk Café 
Application). 

For more information, click here to visit the Citizen Response Task Force web page, that provides 
the materials and resources the committee is using. All meetings are conducted publicly via zoom and are 



 

posted in advance on the City website homepage. To contact the Citizen Response Task Force, email 
via hotline@cityofportsmouth.com 

 

UPDATED LIST OF OUTDOOR DINING, TAKEOUT AND RESTAURANTS PERMITTED FOR 
INDOOR DINING – For the list of restaurants offering takeout and/or that have received approval for 
various outdoor and/or indoor dining arrangements, click here. Please note that not all plan to open 
immediately. Always check first, as many have specific reservations requirements.  
 

Governor Sununu’s “Safer At Home” guidelines continue. For the full details on the Governor’s 
Executive Orders, click here. 
 
For all the COVID-related resources, click here. 
 
For answers to other questions about the City's response to COVID-19, please 
email: hotline@cityofportsmouth.com 
 
For more information, visit City’s page on COVID-19. 
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